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November 30, 2011 
 
 
Jay Hesse, NPT 
Thomas Rien, ODFW 
Peter Hassemer, IDFG 
 
 
Dear Jay, Tom and Pete: 
 
In response to your comments on Chapter 8 of the Draft Comparative Survival Study (CSS) 2011 
Report, we have modified the introductory language of Chapter 8 to reflect the description of the 
consensus proposal included in your comment letter. In addition, we have added language which 
describes the future plan for coordination and collaboration between the Comparative Survival 
Study analyses and reporting of fall Chinook juvenile passage characteristics and adult returns.  
 
The CSS Oversight Committee guides the implementation of the CSS and conducts the analyses 
contained in the report. The CSS Oversight Committee members are representatives from 
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, Idaho 
Department of Fish and Game, Columbia River Inter-tribal Fish Commission and the US Fish 
and Wildlife Service. Collaboration and coordination between the Comparative Survival Study 
Oversight Committee and the Fall Chinook Planning Team are easily facilitated since Oregon 
Department of Fish and Wildlife and the US Fish and Wildlife Service are active participants on 
both committees. The CSS is implemented in a public open process. Draft reports and analyses 
are posted for regional public review each year. As part of the public review, as required by the 
NPCC Fish and Wildlife Program, the Independent Scientific Advisory Board reviews the draft 
CSS Annual Report each year and provides valuable technical comments and recommendations. 
There are many opportunities available to coordinate CSS Fall Chinook analyses with the Fall 
Chinook Planning Team. Each year the CSS Oversight Committee hosts an Annual CSS Review 
meeting. This is a public meeting and everyone is welcome to attend and ask questions.  
 
The next CSS Annual Review meeting is scheduled for April 12, 2012 at the Water Resources 
Center in Vancouver, Washington. In addition, if the Fall Chinook Planning Team would like to 
discuss CSS fall Chinook analyses with the CSS Oversight Committee, a special meeting can 
occur. Furthermore, the Fall Chinook Planning Team has full access to the CSS Oversight 
Committee to discuss technical analyses, questions and recommendations. A joint meeting of the 
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Fall Chinook Planning Team and the CSS Oversight Committee can be arranged by contacting 
Michele DeHart at 503-230-4288.  
 
The intent of the CSS Oversight Committee is to conduct fall Chinook analyses consistent with 
the objectives of the CSS Study. We believe that these analyses will be valuable input to the US 
v Oregon parties and the Fall Chinook Planning Team as they pursue the objectives of the 
Consensus Proposal.  In this way the CSS efforts regarding fall Chinook analyses provide 
valuable technical support to the Fall Chinook Planning Team and the successful implementation 
of the Consensus Proposal of the US v Oregon parties.  
 
 
Sincerely 
 

 
Michele DeHart 
 




